

学校法人 菊武学園

菊華高等学校

令和 7 年度 入学生選抜試験問題

英 語

＜試験の注意＞

- 試験開始の合図があるまで開けないでください。
- 監督の先生の指示に従って、受験番号と氏名を記入、マークしてください。

番号を記入	受験番号				ふりがな	氏名
番号をマーク	0	0	0	0	氏名とふりがなを記入	
	1	1	1	1		

- 試験時間は、40 分です。
- 解答は、すべて解答用紙にマークしてください。
- 訂正は消しゴムできれいに消し、消しくずを残さないようにしてください。
- 解答用紙を汚したり、折り曲げたりしてはいけません。破れた場合は交換しますので、申し出てください。
- 丁寧にマークをしてください。乱雑な場合、0 点になります。
- 解答用紙の余白に書き込みをしてはいけません。

受験番号					氏名	
------	--	--	--	--	----	--

【1】 次の(1)から(3)の各語の中で、第2音節(2番目の部分)を最も強く発音する語を1つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

(1) 1. pur-**pose** 2. sci-**ence** 3. fa-**mous** 4. sur-**prise** 5. head-**ache**

(2) 1. sud-**den-ly** 2. un-**der-stand** 3. re-**mem-ber** 4. dif-**fi-cult** 5. pop-**u-lar**

(3) 1. dic-**tio-nar-y** 2. in-**ter-est-ed** 3. in-**dus-tri-al** 4. u-**su-al-ly** 5. in-**for-ma-tion**

【2】 次の(4)から(8)の()内にあてはまる語を下の1～5の中から選び、その番号をマークしなさい。ただし同じ語を2度使用しないこと。

(4) The top of Mt. Fuji is covered () snow.

(5) This is the magazine () my mother bought two years ago.

(6) Which do you like better, orange juice () apple juice?

(7) My mother cuts the birthday cake () a knife.

(8) My mother and my father were born () 1980.

1. or 2. with 3. by 4. in 5. which
--

【3】 次の(9)から(17)の英文の()内に最も適するものを1つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

(9) Mike and Ken () playing baseball at the park this early morning.

1. was 2. is 3. were 4. are 5. be

(10) Would you () another cup of coffee?

1. liked 2. likes 3. having 4. loved 5. like

(11) I want to () you happy.

1. making 2. make 3. makes 4. cooks 5. made

(12) My sister always gets up () than I and she makes breakfast everyday.

1. more earlier 2. earliest 3. more early 4. earlier 5. earlyer

- (13) Ms. Smith has lived in Okinawa () 20 years.
 1. for 2. in 3. from 4. of 5. since
- (14) My son and daughter will () to America next year.
 1. gone 2. goes 3. going 4. go 5. went
- (15) There is () wine in the glass.
 1. several 2. a few 3. many 4. few 5. a little
- (16) There are many kinds of animals () at Higashiyama zoo.
 1. to seen 2. to see 3. saw 4. see 5. sees
- (17) () table tennis is a lot of fun and good for your health.
 1. Play 2. For playing 3. Playing 4. Plays 5. Played

【4】 次の (18) から (23) の対話文の () 内に入る最も適するものを1つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

- (18) A : Have you ever seen the Olympics before?
 B : ()
 1. No, I have. 2. No, I didn't. 3. Yes, I haven't.
 4. No, I has. 5. No, I haven't.
- (19) A : My daughter has passed the final exam of the university!
 B : () I'm very happy to know that.
 1. I agree. 2. No problem. 3. Congratulations!
 4. Not at all. 5. I'm sorry.
- (20) A : () ?
 B : I have a stomachache.
 1. What's wrong 2. How long 3. What's long
 4. What long 5. How often
- (21) A : How many classes do you have on Thursday?
 B : ()
 1. Five o'clock. 2. I has five. 3. Five days.
 4. Five class. 5. Five classes.

(22) A : I've lost my smartphone. Do you know where it is?
B : ()

- | | | |
|-----------------------|-------------------------|----------------|
| 1. It's on that desk. | 2. These are in my bag. | 3. It is nine. |
| 4. I have ten bags. | 5. It's mine. | |

(23) A : Hello. May I help you?
B : ()

- | | | |
|----------------|------------------------|-------------------|
| 1. No matter. | 2. I'm just looking. | 3. No, I may not. |
| 4. No kidding! | 5. That's sound great. | |

【5】 次の (24) から (28) の日本文に合うように { } 内の語を並べかえ、正しく並んでいるものを 1 ～ 5 の中から選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

(24) 2 杯のお水を下さい。

Please { ア. glasses イ. two ウ. me エ. give オ. of } water.

- | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. エ - ウ - ア - イ - オ | 2. エ - ウ - イ - ア - オ | 3. エ - ウ - イ - オ - ア |
| 4. イ - ア - エ - ウ - オ | 5. イ - ア - エ - オ - ウ | |

(25) あのビルはこのビルと同じくらいの高さではない。

That { ア. tall イ. is ウ. not エ. as オ. building } as this one.

- | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. オ - イ - ア - ウ - エ | 2. オ - エ - イ - ウ - ア | 3. オ - イ - ウ - エ - ア |
| 4. オ - イ - エ - ウ - ア | 5. イ - ウ - エ - オ - ア | |

(26) 私の夢は大学卒業後世界中を旅行することだ。

{ ア. is イ. the world ウ. to travel エ. my dream オ. around }
after I graduate from university.

- | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. エ - ウ - ア - オ - イ | 2. エ - ウ - ア - イ - オ | 3. オ - イ - エ - ア - ウ |
| 4. エ - ア - ウ - イ - オ | 5. エ - ア - ウ - オ - イ | |

(27) あなたは明日何時に動物園へ行くつもりですか。

What time { ア. are イ. to ウ. going エ. the zoo オ. you } tomorrow?

- | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. オ - ア - ウ - イ - エ | 2. ア - オ - ウ - イ - エ | 3. ア - オ - イ - ウ - エ |
| 4. オ - ア - イ - ウ - エ | 5. エ - ア - オ - ウ - イ | |

(28) 桜は今日学校へ行く必要はない。

Sakura { ア. not イ. to ウ. does エ. go to オ. have } school next today.

- | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. ウ - ア - オ - イ - エ | 2. オ - ア - イ - ウ - エ | 3. ウ - ア - オ - エ - イ |
| 4. ア - ウ - オ - イ - エ | 5. ウ - ア - エ - イ - オ | |

【6】 次の会話文を読んで、文中の (29) から (33) の空所に入れるのに最も適当するものを、下から 1 つ選び、番号をマークしなさい。

John: (29)

Lenon: I like Korean food.

John: Why do you like Korean food?

Lenon : (30)

Lenon: Let's eat Korean food together.

John: (31)

John: (32)

Lenon : Let's see in front of the Nagoya station.

John: (33)

Lenon: I can arrive at 11:30.

John: Then, I'll be there at the same time.

Lenon: Thank you.

- | | |
|----------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| 1. Sure. | 2. What kind of food do you like? |
| 3. I like spicy taste. | 4. What time can you arrive there? |
| 5. Where do you meet up with me? | |

- 【7】 次の内容に関して、(34) から (37) に続く文として最も適切なものを1つ選び、番号をマークしなさい。

Shiki Theater Company Presents: The Lion King

Title: The Lion King

Date: March 26th 2025

Start : 9:00am. End:12:30pm.

Place : Shiki Theater at Nagoya

Value: seat [S] 20,000 yen for adult 10,000 yen for child.

seat [A] 15,000 yen for adult 8,000 yen for child.

Story Overview: The Lion King is a heartwarming tale in the African savanna, following the Simba's journey as he grows up and learns to embrace his responsibilities as the king.

Attention : Please use public transportation. There aren't any parking lots.

If you have any questions, contact ○○○ @shiki_company.com

※ embrace: 受け入れる responsibilities: 責任

(34) The Lion King

1. is held at Shiki Theater on March two-sixteenth.
2. is held at Shiki Theater on March twenty-sixth.
3. is held at Shiki Theater on March twenty-six.
4. is held at Shiki Theater on March two-six.
5. is held at Shiki Theater on March twenty-sixteenth.

(35) When you go to Shiki theater for watching the play,

1. you have to call.
2. you have to use cars.
3. don't forget to bring ¥200.
4. don't forget the credit card.
5. you use public transportation.

(36) If you have any questions,

1. please join us.
2. you should call.
3. please ask at the information center.
4. please come to the information center.
5. please contact our e-mail.

(37) The Lion King starts

1. at just nine a.m. and end at half past twelve p.m.
2. at just nine a.m. and end at half to twelve p.m.
3. at nine p.m. and end at half past twelve p.m.
4. at just nine a.m. and end at twelve thirteen p.m.
5. at just nine a.m. and end at twenty thirty p.m.

【8】 女子大学生のサオリがオリンピックについて書いた次の英文を読み、(38) から (40) の質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを1つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

My name is Saori. I go to university in Japan now. However I was in France as an exchange student until the end of December in 2024. In France, I lived with my host family and I went to University of Paris by metro every day.

As you know, the Olympic Games were held in Paris, France from July to August in 2024. I was very excited about it! This event was one of the biggest sports competitions in the world. This was the third time Paris has hosted the Summer Olympics. The first one was in 1900 and the second one was in 1924. Some of the new sports were added in the 2020 Tokyo Olympics, for example, skateboarding, surfing, and sport climbing. This shows how the Olympics is developing to attract a younger audience.

One of the most exciting events of the 2024 Paris Olympics was the opening ceremony. It was unique. It was held along the Seine River instead of the stadium. This allowed many spectators to enjoy the event from the riverbanks with different atmosphere than before.

The 2024 Paris Olympics focused on sustainability, making effort to reduce waste and promote eco-friendly products during the games. Overall, the 2024 Paris Olympics was a celebration of sports, culture, and unity. It shares the Olympic spirit with people all around the world.

an exchange student: 交換留学生 metro: メトロ（地下鉄） be held: 開催される
competition: 競争 host: 主催する attract: 引き付ける audience: 観客
the Seine River: セーヌ川 spectators: 観客 riverbanks: 川岸 atmosphere: 雰囲気
focus on: 焦点を当てる sustainability: 持続可能性 waste: 無駄 promote: 推進する
eco-friendly products: 環境にやさしい製品 overall: 全体的に unity: 団結

(38) Which of the following is true about Saori?

※ following: 下記のもの

1. She was an exchange student in Japan and went to school by train every day.
2. She was an exchange student in Japan and went to university by metro every day.
3. She was an exchange student in France and went to school by train every day.
4. She was an exchange student in France and went to university by metro every day.
5. She was an exchange student in Japan and went to high school by metro every day.

(39) Which of the following is true about the 2020 Tokyo Olympics ?

1. The stadium of the 2020 Tokyo Olympics was held along the riversides.
2. The 2020 Tokyo Olympic included new kinds of sports such as skateboarding, surfing, and sport climbing.
3. Some new kinds of sports are played in the stadium and on riverbanks.
4. The Tokyo Olympics was held from July to August in 2024.
5. This was the third time Tokyo hosted the Summer Olympics.

(40) Which of the following is NOT true about the 2024 Paris Olympics?

1. The opening ceremony of the Paris Olympics was held along the Seine River.
 2. The 2024 Paris Olympics focused on striving to reduce waste and using environmentally friendly products.
 3. The 2024 Paris Olympics focused on increasing waste and reducing CO2.
 4. The Paris Olympic Games were held from July to August in 2024.
 5. The Paris Olympic Games were held in Paris, France.
- ※ strive: 努力する CO2: 二酸化炭素

